
May 2024

Gordon Avenue to Antelope Drive
Hill Field Road Sewer Upgrade Project

The North Davis Sewer District has begun sewer line upgrades along Hill Field Road between 
Gordon Avenue and Antelope Drive in Layton. The project will remove and replace existing sewer 
manholes and pipes and install upsized pipes to meet current and future wastewater/sewer collection 
needs. Sewer line work will be completed in sections along the western shoulder of the Hill Field Road 
corridor. By early summer, multiple construction crews will be working in different areas along the 
corridor during both daytime and night-time hours. Project completion is expected by late fall 2024.
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Schedule
• The initial phase of construction is underway

between 1425 North and Forbes Avenue. This
will be daytime work.

• Construction past the mall between Gordon
Avenue and 1425 North is expected to begin
by early summer and will be completed during
night-time hours to help minimize traffic impacts.

• Construction in the Antelope Drive area is
expected to begin by late summer and will
be completed during night-time hours to help
minimize traffic impacts.

Questions? If you have any questions or 
concerns about the project, please contact the 
public information team: 

385-509-1013 

	hillfieldsewer@jub.com
To receive email progress updates, please send 
an email with “updates” in the subject line.
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Gordon Avenue to Antelope Drive
Hill Field Road Sewer Upgrade Project
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Construction Impacts
During construction, businesses and residents should expect:

• Active construction from 7 a.m. – 6 p.m., Monday through Friday. By early summer, night-time work 
will begin through the mall area. Weekend work is not currently planned but may be scheduled as 
needed.

• Traffic will be shifted to the east side of the road in work zones and two lanes will be maintained in 
each direction on Hill Field Road. Turn lanes may be closed.

• Temporary side-street closures will be necessary on the western side of Hill Field Road. Advance 
notice will be provided and detours will be marked. Please follow posted detour signage.

• Business and residential access will be maintained. Properties with multiple driveway accesses will 
have driveways closed one at a time with advance notice prior to closures. Business accesses will be 
marked with signs.

• Residences will require temporary driveway closures with advance notice. Residents may park on the 
roadway shoulder during these closures.

• Driveways will not be affected on the eastern side of Hill Field Road.
• Pipe installation involves open trenching along the western shoulder of the roadway. Please reduce 

speeds, exercise caution, watch for lane shifts and stay out of work zones.
• A temporary sewer bypass will be in place to maintain constant sewer service in work zones.
• Utility service interruptions are not planned with this project, however, 48-hour advance notice will be 

provided if they become necessary.
• Crews will work to minimize noise, dust and vibrations as much as possible.

Questions? If you have any questions or concerns about the project, please contact the public 
information team: 

385-509-1013  hillfieldsewer@jub.com
To receive email progress updates, please send an email with “updates” in 
the subject line.


